INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF AESTHETIC GROUP GYMNASTICS



25th of September 2023

To IFAGG members From IFAGG Council

Dear IFAGG members,

IFAGG Council made a decision in their meeting on 20th of June 2023 to audit the expenses control and receipts of IFAGG over the past seven years (from year 2016 onward). The decision to make this inspection is based on the fact that there were some irregularities in the use of IFAGG financial resources in different categories.

The IFAGG Council nominated General Secretary Jaana Widenius and Vice-President Elena Dukova to inspect the account extracts, receipts, minutes, and related documents. The inspection of the documents was conducted during September 2023. IFAGG Council will now discuss the findings and decide if any additional measures will be needed on their basis. IFAGG Council will also consider future steps to update the financial policy of IFAGG in accordance with law.

Sincerely,

Liliya Morozova IFAGG President

IFAGG Council